Stopping Car by Crop Field

On October 10, 2022, the respected Comrade Kim Jong Un visited Hamju County,
South Hamgyong Province, to attend the inauguration ceremony of the Ryonpho
Greenhouse Farm built as a leading large-scale greenhouse farm.

His car was about to pass by the field of a sub-workteam of the Kusang Farm
adjacent to the Ryonpho Greenhouse Farm.

Suddenly he said his chauffeur to stop the car.

Getting out of the car, he looked at the paddy field and asked an official how he liked
the growth of the crop.

After hearing the official’s answer that the crop growth seemed to be good, he told
him to bring some ears of rice.

He received the ears and told the officials to count the number of grains per ear.

Then he began to count the grains.

The officials counted the number of grains with each ear in their hands.

Kim Jong Un told the number of grains he counted, and the officials reported to
him the number of grains they counted.

He said that the number of grains per ear in the sub-workteam field was small, and
asked an official about the reason.

At that time, the workteam was experiencing damage from moisture due to the low
level of the field compared with other areas. So it had introduced high-yielding species
that suited its geographical features. However, as it had failed to cultivate the crop in a
scientific and technical way in conformity with the unfavourable abnormal climate, the
number of grains per ear was lower than the yield criterion.

Kim Jong Un’s face grew serious as he received the report.

Looking around the officials, he stressed that the Cabinet and the agricultural sector
should mobilize all the forces to farming well, before heading for the inauguration

ceremony of the Ryonpho Greenhouse Farm.





